October OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 25, 2012

7:09pm Start time

Review of September 2012 OPR PAC Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.

Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.

Promoting Reading Skills with Young Readers 

Diane Salman, a psychologist doing an internship at OPR gave a presentation on “Promoting Reading Skills with Young Learners” (presentation will be posted on OPR’s website)

Exposing children to reading early increases their interest
Be creative – use fun things like hop scotch and scavenger hunts when teaching how to read
Phonics and phonological awareness are the mechanics of reading to be mastered
Expose children to different types of books – fiction and non-fiction
Practice is extremely important
Be a role model – let your child see you read, read aloud to your child and have them read aloud to you
Principal’s Comments

MCAS Update

3rd, 4th and 5th graders take English Language Arts and Math MCAS, 5th graders also takes Science MCAS

MCAS scores overall in town are not where we would like them to be

OPR 3rd grade ELA – Advanced 12%, Proficient 62%, which is down a little bit from last year, slightly below the district overall, same curriculum and same materials are used district wide

OPR 3rd grade Math – Advanced 15%, Proficient 48%, 32% Needs Improvement, these scores were the lowest of the OPR MCAS results, these scores are being looked at closely to figure out how we can improve them

Mrs. Pamela Peckinpaugh, school psychologist, suggested that third graders who may need MCAS help be identified for after school enrichment programs before MCAS are taken. Additionally, it would be nice to have more collaboration with all of the elementary schools to strengthen MCAS preparation. Also, getting the OPR Math Corp up and running again would be extremely helpful.

OPR 4th grade ELA – Advanced 19%, Proficient 65%, these students’ scores improved over last year’s

OPR 4th grade Math – Advanced 23%, Proficient 43%, these scores were better than last year’s

OPR 5th grade ELA – Advanced 23%, Proficient 55%, the children taking these MCAS were in classes of 28-29 students

OPR 5th grade Math – Advanced 31%, Proficient 39%, Needs Improvement 25%

OPR 5th grade Science – Science assessment is cumulative from 1st grade through 5th grade – Advanced 41%, Proficient 24%, Needs Improvement 34%, these scores were lower at OPR than they have historically been

www.doe.mass.edu - choose MCAS – you can download approximately 40% of the MCAS questions, and compare your child’s results to see which questions he/she got wrong

These results are looked at closely, down to results for each question

MAP (Measurers of Academic Progress) testing will begin in Kindergarten to gather more data points, and help to identify children that need extra help, these test will be completed by November 30th
Halloween Parade and Celebrations - Wednesday, October 31st, parade to begin at 8:45am

Update on after school programs – After school programs are going extremely well, Jump Rope Club was so full children had to be turned away, a second Jump Rope Club will be added on Fridays for four weeks

Walk to School Day: October 5th – Phenomenal success, just too many dogs, please leave your dogs at home for walk to school day in the future

Math Corp Update – Parents come in to play math enrichment games with the students. Please contact Principal Fortin at sfortin@walpole.k12.ma.us if you would be willing to help get this great program going again

Old / Current Business

501(c)(3) review and vote – In September, Julie Brennan discussed how the Elm Street PAC obtained non-profit, 501(c)(3) status. Maureen Smith, an OPR parent and attorney has volunteered to help the OPR PAC with this process. We will be looking at the costs for hiring a CPA for filing our annual taxes, if we cannot get them done by a parent volunteer.

Vote to increase technology line item – Motion to increase budget line item for technology from $13,500 to $15,000, motion accepted.
KidsStuff Coupon Books – There are still 62 coupon books that have not been returned or paid one. If you have one of these at home, please either return it or send in $25 for it. So far, this fundraiser has made $987.50 this year versus $1,438.00. Due to the decreased profit, and the amount of work for Jeanne Destito to run this fundraiser, it will not be continued next year.

Open House Mum Sale - $361.00 made this year, versus $625.00 last year. This decrease could be due to the lower quality of the mums which we received. Next year, fewer mums will be ordered. Thank you to whoever planted the remaining mums around the school!

Scholastic Book Fair - Jen McAndrew – Book sales will take place the nights of Parent-Teacher Conferences (October 24th and November 1st).  The books are coming in Monday morning for children to browse and make wish lists. Volunteers are needed to staff on the half day, Friday, October 26th. 

Bake Sale – OPR PAC Bake sale will take place on Parent-Teacher Conference nights. Bakers are needed!! Drop off baked goods the morning of the conferences. A few volunteers are needed – contact Julie Elmhurst if you are available to help.

Gingerbread Bazaar - Volunteers are needed for the rooms! A volunteer and donation packet for the Gingerbread Bazaar will be sent home shortly.

Vote to continue to fund PTO Database Program – Motion to add Volunteer Manager Database back into the budget for $199, motion accepted.
By-law committee – As part of the 501(c)(3) process and just as part of general “housekeeping” the OPR PAC needs to create updated by-laws. Most of this will be done through emails, using the Elm Street PAC’s and Boyden PAC’s by-laws as a guideline. If you are available to help with this process, please contact Krista Sullivan, kjmsts@verizon.net to be a part of the committee.

School Committee Meetings - October 25th at 7:30pm and November 15th at 7:30pm 

Kindergarten and 1st grade teachers are in need of volunteers on Tuesday, October 23rd to make rekenreks, email Annie Hunter if you are interested in helping.

Meeting adjourned – 8:49pm

